

## -A newsletter for the client and neighbors of our projects-

Hello neighbor! With the new year approaching the Gilbane team would like to keep all informed of what has happened over the last several months on both projects and what exciting progress is forthcoming.

The Glenwood Elementary project is enclosed with interior work well underway. The cafeteria and kitchen area is complete with all interior Mechanical, Electrical and Plumbing (MEP) in-wall and overhead rough-in work as well as all drywall installation on going. Painting of this area has also commenced. The academic and admin area is nearing completion of all interior framing. The MEP rough-ins are following and tracking to complete in the upcoming months.

The Downtown 6-12 site has structural steel installation underway on the new addition as well as underground plumbing and electric installation nearing completion. Concrete footings and walls are being poured in the new lower level locker room and gymnasium areas. The renovation of the 1922 building is continuing to progress with interior framing, MEP overhead installation, and rough-ins taking place. The reroofing work for the 1922 building was recently completed with the new roof membrane now in place. The stadium project recently began with the demolition of the concessions building and press box. The building pad is currently being developed for the new structure. Work is underway at the existing football field level with site work ongoing and the installation of the new utilities nearing completion.

Again, our team appreciates the opportunity to work with your district and community on this exciting project. The Gilbane family wishes you all a Safe and Happy Holidays.

Sincerely,

Cory A. Barlage

Gilbane Building Company

Project Manager (419) 953-6153

cbarlage@gilbaneco.com

Tom Roth Gilbane Building Company Superintendent 419-779-1800 Troth@gilbaneco.com

